THE STEEPLE



CHURCH OF THE NATIVITY, EPISCOPAL

Est. 1843

WORSHIP SUNDAY:

7:45 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I

Rite I
(Bibb Chapel)

8:45 a.m.*
Holy Eucharist
Rite II and
Children's Chapel

11:00 a.m.* Holy Eucharist Rite II (Ridley Hall)

Church School 10:00 a.m.* (* Nursery available)

THURSDAY:

6:00 p.m.
Holy Eucharist
Rite II
(Bibb Chapel)

The Church of the Nativity

October 19, 2011

The mission of the Episcopal Church of the Nativity, as part of the family of God, is to proclaim and spread the word and work of God through Jesus Christ our Lord, in the unity of the Holy Spirit, by Eucharistic worship and by ministry to the world.

Annual Parish Meeting October 30th at 10:00 a.m.

- Adults meet in the Parish Hall.
- Vestry Nomination Slate will be presented for election.
- Church School for Nursery age, Children, and Youth meet as usual



All Saints' Day Rally Day ~ Parish Picnic November 6th

- 7:45 a.m. Rite I in Bibb Chapel
- 9:00 a.m. Church School for All
- 10:00 Rite II gather in Ridley Hall to Process to the refurbished Church Nave
- Picnic follows worship. Food tables will be setup in Ridley Hall. Seating tables will be on church lawn.
- Please bring a side dish or salad to share. Church will provide fried chicken, ham, desserts and drinks.

PARISH NEWS and EVENTS



All Saints' Memorial Garden Dedications

All Saints' Sunday, November 6, 2011 is a splendid time to honor your loved ones by making a memorial gift in their honor. Your gift supports the purchase of annual and perennial plantings, shrubbery, and trees that help make the garden and our church grounds one of Huntsville's most beloved spots for respite and contemplation. Please make your donation by Sunday, October 23 to be included in the special All Saints' Sunday Memorial Service insert. Checks should be payable to Church of the Nativity with annotation, Memorial Garden Fund.

3rd Annual Nativity Women's Retreat at St. Mary's, Sewanee, TN One Night Only – Friday, February 24—Saturday morning February 25th

Linda Douty, our speaker will be using her book, HOW CAN I LET GO IF I DON'T KNOW I'M HOLDING ON? SETTING OUR SOULS FREE. Linda takes a close-up look at the letting go struggles all of us face - weaving together her own experiences and the stories of others. She offers specific strategies for letting go of all the things that keep us from a deeper relationship with God and with others.

Linda Douty is a member of the United Methodist Church in Memphis, Tenn. She is a conference and retreat leader and writes for a variety of religious publications, including Upper Room, Alive Now, and the Website, explorefaith.org.

Retreat Cost: \$120.00 per person-includes all meals and accommodations.

Reservation Deadline is Wednesday, November 30, 2011

Contact: Lane Tutt at 256-533-2455.

Music at Nativity

■ Saturday, October 22 5:00 p.m.

A Concert of Music or Soprano & Flute

Bob Gifford, flute; Christie Weber, soprano; Suzanne Purtee, piano; Eric Wilson, piano

■ Sunday, November 6, 5:00 p.m. - All Saints' Choral Evensong

Flu Immunization Clinic at Nativity will be held on Tuesday, October 25, 9:00 - 11:00 a.m. in the Banister Room. Please call the church office front desk 256-533-2455 to make a reservation. Flu vaccine cost is \$25 and the vaccine provider will file with Medicare and some other insurance companies. Pneumonia vaccine cost is \$75 and the provider will file with Medicare and some other insurance companies. Please note that Medicare will pay for one (and only one) pneumonia shot after a person turns 65.



<u>SPECIAL FOOD COLLECTION EVERY SUNDAY FOR HAP</u>

We continue to help HAP thru a fall crisis due to the suspension of The Angle Food Program by collecting through the months of October and November. Please bring at least one of these items each week: Canned Chicken, Tuna or Spam, Peanut Butter, Spaghetti and Spaghetti Sauce, Bath Soap, Toilet Paper. Bins may be found outside Ridley or the Banister Room. Each time you go the Grocery, think "HAP BASICS"!

October 26—HALLOWEEN PARTY FOR ALL will begin at 5:00 p.m. in the church circle parking area with a hotdog supper and costume contest! Then we will go to The Greene Street Parking lot for Trunk 'r' Treat and join our neighbors from First Presbyterian. Lots of cars and trucks will be decorated and from each vehicle you will go from "trunk to trunk" to be "treated" with candy and prizes!

- Cost for hotdog supper \$7 for adults and \$5 for child's meal
- All ages are welcome
- If you want to participate by decorating your vehicle and treating from your trunk contact Elizabeth Foster or Liz Williams

Friday, October 21 is final day to register for the October 28 Celebration with the Parsleys: The celebration will begin at 6:30 p.m. at The Club in Birmingham. The event will be a seated dinner with a cash bar; dress is Coat and Tie. Individual reservations may be purchased for \$40 each from our diocesan office. Please register online by going to www.dioala.org and clicking the "Register" button or call Denise Servant at 205-715-2060 ext. 300.

Reflections Bible Study* will begin a 4-week study entitled, Book of Faith Advent Reflections Making All Things New. The book includes daily devotions as well as Bible study. The four class dates will be November 3, 10, December 1, and 8. Please let Betsy Ford know ASAP if you can attend and want to have a book ordered for you. (sparksford@knology.net or 256-650-3995) *Young mothers we provide a nursery!

CCIB Report: Restoration Update

The interior project in the church includes repair of plaster and wood damage. The plaster and wood damage has been completed. Installation of top plaster coats with pigment matching the colors selected by the "Design Team" and approved by the Vestry has been completed on the apse ceiling, apse walls as well as the nave north and south walls. The nave side walls and bell tower room plaster will be completed next Tuesday. The scaffolding has been removed from the interior. The plaster and wood repair projects should be complete by October 28th. Cushions and needle point items are being repaired and cleaned along with reconditioning of the hymnals and prayer books by Rie Linton with help of son, Bartlee and daughter, Dorothie. Over 60 *Books of Common Prayer* are being replaced thanks to the generosity of parishioners.

The interior project also includes cleaning and installation of the organ pipes, plaques, art, books, cushions, etc. The church is scheduled to be opened for All Saints' Day on November 6th.

The church is closed for safety purposes during the interior projects. Please do not enter the church. Should you notice anything that appears to be a safety hazard, please inform Loch, Skipper, or John Buyse. If you have any questions, do not hesitate to give Skipper Colin or Loch Neely a call.

Skipper Colin

Nativity Holy Land trip in the works! Rector Andy Anderson and Academy Travel will lead a trip to the Holy Land for October 2012. Jerusalem, Bethlehem, Nazareth, the Sea of Galilee, Capernaum, the River Jordan, Caesarea Philippi, the Dead Sea, a night in a kibbutz, Petra in Jordan and more! Details to follow. If interested, please let Linda Wheeler know at e-mail (linda.wheeler@nativity-hsv.org,or call the parish office front desk volunteer at 256-533-2455 to get on the list for more information to be mailed to you when available.

<u>SPAFER 2011 Lecture Series presents Bishop John Shelby Spong—Friday, Nov 4th and 45h Southside Baptist Church, Birmingham</u>

The pre-eminent voice for liberal Christianity, John Shelby Spong, 79, was the Bishop of the Episcopal Church of Newark for 24 years before his retirement last year. His admirers acclaim his legacy as a teaching bishop who makes contemporary theology accessible to the ordinary lay person—he's considered a champion of an inclusive faith by many both inside and outside the Christian church. For tickets: www.spafer.org

[September 20, 2011] The Episcopal Church of Bishops, meeting in Quito, Ecuador, issued the following Pastoral Teaching.

A letter to all Clergy, from Bishop Parsley, asked that this Pastoral Teaching be made available to each parish. It addresses issues of the environment and earth stewardship. Below is a portion of the letter. The letter in its entirety is available from Nativity's website and hard copies may be attained from the church office.

_We, your bishops, believe these words of Jeremiah describe these times and call us to repentance as we face the unfolding environmental crisis of the earth: How long will the land mourn, and the grass of every field wither? For the wickedness of those who live in it the animals and the birds are swept away, and because people said, "He is blind to our ways." (Jeremiah 12:4) The mounting urgency of our environmental crisis challenges us at this time to confess "our self-indulgent appetites and ways," "our waste and pollution of God's creation," and "our lack of concern for those who come after us" (Ash Wednesday Liturgy, Book of Common Prayer, p. 268. It also challenges us to amend our lives and to work for environmental justice and for more environmentally sustainable practices.

Christians cannot be indifferent to global warming, pollution, natural resource depletion, species extinctions, and habitat destruction, all of which threaten life on our planet. Because so many of these threats are driven by greed, we must also actively seek to create more compassionate and sustainable economics that support the well-being of all God's creation...

The Church as always had as one of its priorities a concern for the poor and the suffering. Therefore, we need not agree on the fundamental causes of human devastation of the environment, or on what standard of living will allow sustainable development, or on the roots of poverty in any particular culture, in order to work to minimize the impact of climate change. It is the poor and the disadvantaged who suffer most from callous environmental irresponsibility. Poverty is both a local and a global reality. A healthy economy depends absolutely on a healthy environment...

In assuming with new vigor our teaching office, we, your bishops, commit ourselves to a renewal of these spiritual practices in our own lives, and invite you to join us in this commitment for the good of our souls and the life of the world. Moreover, in order to honor the goodness and sacredness of God's creation, we, as brothers and sisters in Christ, commit ourselves and urge every Episcopalian:

- To acknowledge the urgency of the planetary crisis in which we find ourselves, and to repent of any and all acts of greed, overconsumption, and waste that have contributed to it;
- To life up prayers in personal and public worship for environment justice, for sustainable development, and for help in restoring right relations both among humankind and between humankind and the rest of creation;
- To take steps in our individual lives, and in community, public policy, business, and other forms of corporate decision-making, to practice environmental stewardship and justice, including (1) a commitment to energy conservation and the use of clean, renewable sources of energy; and (2) efforts to reduce, reuse, and recycle, and whenever possible to buy products made from recycled materials:
- To seek to understand and uproot the political, social, and economic causes of environmental destruction and abuse; [iii]
- To advocate for a "fair, ambitious, and binding" climate treaty, and to work toward climate justice through reducing our own carbon footprint and advocating for those most negatively affected by climate change.

May God give us the grace to heed the warnings of Jeremiah and to accept the gracious invitation of the incarnate Word to live, in, with, and through him, a life of grace for the whole world, that thereby all the earth may be restored and humanity filled with hope. Rejoicing in your works, O Lord, send us forth with your Spirit to renew the face to the earth, that the world may once again be filled with your good things: the trees watered abundantly, springs rushing between the hills in verdant valleys, all the earth made fruitful, your manifold creatures, birds, beasts, and human, all quenching their thirst and receiving their nourishment from you once again in due season. (Psalm 104.)

[iii]We are indebted to the Episcopal Bishops of New England for their earlier 2003 Pastoral Letter, "To Serve Christ in All Creation." Several of the "commitments" and other phrases herein are quotations of adaptations of their work.



WE NEED YOUR BAKED GOODS and FROZEN FOODS! 2011 NATIVITY BAZAAR

Share your family's favorite frozen food or baked goods with your Nativity Family!

Please e-mail or call Summer McClung to donate to this year's Bazaar. 256-534-5619 summermcclung@bellsouth.net

Some of our top-sellers from years past have been:

Homemade rolls Cheese straws

Christmas morning casseroles

Cakes Cookies

If every family donates one item* we can make this year's bazaar the most successful ever!

*NO STORE BOUGHT ITEMS WILL BE ACCEPTED!

LET'S MAKE AN EFFORT TO ENSURE WE HAVE THE FUNDS TO MEET THE EVER RISING NEEDS OF THE LESS FORTUNATE FAMILIES AND CHILDREN IN OUR COMMUNITY!

Monetary donations are also accepted and can be mailed to Summer McClung 1216 Tunlaw Rd. Huntsville, AL 35801. (Please make checks payable to Episcopal Church Women)



NATIVITY ANNUAL BAZAAR

Thursday, November 17

Proceeds from ECW Bazaar and Men's Turkey Fry will benefit

Village of Promise and The Oscar Mason Center.

The Bazaar beings at 10:30 a.m. Luncheon seatings are offered at 11:15 a.m. and 12:30 p.m.



Take-out lunches may be picked up between 10:30 and 11:30 a.m.

Tickets can be purchased in Ridley Hall Narthex between services each Sunday or you may contact the following to purchase:

- Seatings: Marilyn Grundy 256-533-9546 mtgrundy@yahoo.com
- Take-out: Jennifer Hulsey 256-880-5242 jat.hulsey@yahoo.com or Andrea Bell 256-536-0373 andrea.daly.bell@gmail.com

More contact information:

- Arts and Crafts Booths: Carol McCrady 334-477-4803carol.mccrady@yahoo.com
- Bake Sale: Lane Tutt 256-653-7200 or Andrea Vandervoort 256-539-2673
- Beverages: Pamela Briggs 256-882-6363; tlbriggs1@comcast.net
- Clean-up: Emily Rodgers 256-653-9903 emily34@knology.net; or
 - Anne Pollard 256-503-479-5070 appy@comcast.net
- Decoration: Kelli Markwalter 256-882-7878 mwalter@knology.net;
 - Jean Warren 256-551-2464 jwarren 202@comcast.net
- Desserts: Ashley Carlton 256-337-4330
- Hostesses: Freya Neely 256-536-9009 wln719@hiwaay.net
- Men's Turkey Fry: Brad Hall 256-520-5818 or Russ Alexander 256-755-7132
- Raffle: Sarah Gessler 256-534-4233
- Runners: Holly Hall 256-534-7224 hhall@knology.net
- Volunteers: Louise Applegate 256-534-9678 apple@knology.net
 - Nancy Gauldin 256-551-9008 nancya@knology.net
- Waitresses: Xan Curran 256-536-9186 xan@comcast.net

INTERCESSION REQUESTS

We pray for those who are ill or recovering:

Linda Alt, B.W. Dortch, Edna Warren, Ernie Limbo, Charlie Lyle, Bill Marsh, Hap Welch, Bobby Moorman, Julie Kirk, Chris Rodgers, Angel Colin, Genie Adams, Steve Likos, Eileen Sullivan, Barbara Chapman, Nancy Lackey, Nativity's Tornado Family, Leigh Wahl, Billy Johnston, Sr., Donald Perry, Elsie Olsen, Scott Shelton, Joy Gass, Sara Welch, Emile Joffrion, John, Nancy Kelly, Joan Bennett.

We pray for those in Military Service and those serving with the Peace Corps:

<u>Kuwait</u>: Spencer Colin, Greg Riddle; <u>Afghanistan</u>: Blake Lane, Robert Sampson, <u>The Gambia, West Africa</u>: Marisa Benzle

We pray for parishioners:

Don Wheeler and Michael Shipley serving on staff for Kairos #53 at Limestone Prison October 20–23; Marcia & Neal Machek attending Cursillo #180; Shelley & Chris Whitney serving on Cursillo staff October 20–23 We give thanks for the birth of a child: Hadleigh Morgan Riddle, daughter of Joanne and Mark Riddle; granddaughter of Susan and Rex Riddle, born October 5.

We give thanks for a marriage: Nina Miskelly and James Putt, married October 9 at Nativity.

We give thanks for the birthdays of our children:

11 0 5 1 0 0	
10/22	Morgan Havron
10/23	William Keener, Jacob Clute
10/24	Jessica Deming
10/25	Maria Caprio
10/26	Waring Cantey
10/29	Dylan Meyer
10/30	Grace Molloy, Charles Warren, Mason Baggette
10/31	William Post, Hunter Wilson
11/3	Noah Landry, Tucker McClung, Rachel Quillen
11/4	Kathryn Banish



October is about halfway over and we still have a TON going on in Youth Programs!

- ⇒ **On October 23rd,** EYC will leave right after the 11:00 a.m. service to go to Monte Sano for a picnic lunch and general hang out time. Lunch will be provided and we should be back at the church by 2:30 p.m.
- Youth News

 We are lucky in the Diocese of Alabama to have great diocesan youth programs and on October 30th, it's District Day! We will be going as a group to Delano Park in Decatur to hang out with other youth in the area, learn more about what the Youth Department has going on, and just generally having an awesome time. We'll meet in the circle parking lot at 2:00 p.m. and be back by 5:30 p.m., Let me know if you want to go so that I can get enough transportation together.
 - ⇒ Bonfire anyone? Yes? Okay great, because we've got one coming up! We'll meet up at the Ellison's house on November 6th for a night of

hanging out, making smores, and just an overall great time. On November 5th we'll need volunteers to go help set up for Sunday night, so if you're willing and able, let me know. I'll put out more details soon, so be on the look out!

CONFIRMATION INFO

We had a great first meeting and I'm really excited for the youth as they start this new journey. We will have a second meeting on **November 13th after the 11:00 service in the EYC Room** for all high school youth and their parents. If you cannot make this meeting, please let me know. We'll be going over the final details for our confirmation retreat weekend and general information needed for the program. If you have any additional questions, please let me know.

If you want more information about youth programs here at Nativity, call, email or visit our website: www.nativityyouth.org.

Peace,

			WORSHIP SCH	EDULE November	2011,	publis	shed 10/19/11		
				WEDNESDAY, Nov	ember	2, HE			
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM	,		,			
12:00 PM	Ande	erson	Don Askins						
				THURSDAY, Nove	ember (3, HE			
Service	Celebrant	Preacher							
6:00 PM	Evening	Prayer							
	•		DAY, November 6, Twe	nty-First Sunday af	ter Pen	tecost	- ALL SAINTS' & Rally Day		
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM	•			Lector	Intercessor	
7:45 AM	Anderson	Anderson	John Hendricks				John Hendricks	John Hendricks	
10:00 AM Anderson Anderson Charlie Warren, Walter Thames						Ted Briggs, Pamela Briggs	Martha Bosworth		
			•	WEDNESDAY, Nov	ember/	9, HE			
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM	·		•			
12:00 PM	Lar	ndry	Marilyn Lands						
	•	•		THURSDAY, Nove	mber 1	0, HE			
Service	Celebrant	Preacher		•					
6:00 PM		kin							
			SUNDAY, Nover	nber 13, Twenty-Se	cond S	unday	after Pentecost		
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM				Lector	Intercessor	
7:45 AM	Akin	Akin	Lea Ann Barnett				Lea Ann Barnett	Lea Ann Barnett	
3:45 AM	Anderson	Akin	Lewie Bates, Lee Hicklen				Cassidy Bates, Ed Greene	Lane Mickle	
11:00 AM	Landry	Akin	Lea Ellison, Ronnie R				Elaine Hamner, Ed Vaughn	Don Askins	
11.007.001	Larrary	7 4411	WEDNESDAY, November 16, HE						
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM			,			
12:00 PM		kin	Cheryl Watts						
			1 0.10. j. 11 0.10	THURSDAY, Nove	mber 1	7. HE			
Service	Celebrant	Preacher				-,			
6:00 PM		ndry							
			SUNDAY, November	er 20, Last Sunday	after Pe	entecos	st (Christ the King)		
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM	<u> </u>			Lector	Intercessor	
7:45 AM	Anderson	Anderson	Ken Barnett				Ken Barnett	Ken Barnett	
3:45 AM	Akin	Anderson	Bob Serio, Robert Dunn				Lee Hicklen, Melissa Kirking		
11:00 AM	Landry	Anderson	Robin Cozby, Peter Co				Walter Thames, Chris Jackson Sally Ann Culver		
	1 ======	1		WEDNESDAY, Nove	ember 2	23 . HE			
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,					
12:00 PM		erson	Mary Hendricks						
	7			Y, November 27, Fir	st Sur	day of	Advent		
			LEM (Akin & Ander					Intercessor	
		Landry	Sue Johnson				Sue Johnson	Sue Johnson	
		Landry	Pearline Gilpin, Cheryl Watts, Merrilee Allen				Buddy Moon, Stacy Moon	Virginia Kobler	
11:00 AM	TBD	Landry		ampson, Barbara Buice			Lee Hicklen, Ronnie Rogers		
				WEDNESDAY, Nove		30 . HE		7.00.00 2.00.00	
Service	Celebrant	Preacher	LEM			,			
12:00 PM		kin	Don Askins						
			20	USHER	S				
3:45 CI	av Sherrill Allen	Daniels Bill St	arnes, Bob Hale, Ward W			nt. Pat	Sampson		
11:00	., c, / mon	_ 3111010, Dill Ot			Di ya	, . ut			
				ALTAR GI	JILD				
Alice	Lanier, Sara Litt	le. Suzv Naum:	ann, Rose Anne Shearer,			l ea A	Ann Barnett, Wanda Cobb, Kakki Bi	rooks, Mary Johnson, Kathryn	
	Vann, Connie Si		a, 1 1000 / tillio Olicalei,	_aano oanoun,	12		oney, Sue Johnson	oone, mary connoch, Raunyll	
Dehr			ıgh, Flo Stockton, Caffey	Litkenhous Fmilv	0.5		e Reynolds, Nancy Colin, Marcia N	Machek, Linda Watts, Judy Hea-	
19 Mood			.g, 1 10 0100111011, 00110y	v	26		Connie Stephenson	.a.ssi, Ellia Fratto, oddy Flod	
				CLERGY ON CALL	SCHE				
		T N	ovember 7 – 13 November 1				November 21 – 27	November 28 – December 4	
Octob	er 31 – Nov. 6	I N	ovember <i>i</i> – 13	November 1	4 – ZU		Novellibel 21 – 21	November 20 – December 4	

October 30—Annual Parish Meeting 10:00 a.m. in Ridley Hall

November 6—All Saints' Sunday

- 7:45 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite 1 in Bibb Chapel
 - 9:00 a.m. Church School for all ages*
- 10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite 11 (gather in Ridley for procession to Nave)
 - Parish Picnic to follow service

NEW DATE FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING—Sunday, October 30, 10:00 a.m. Below is the slate of nominees to be presented for election at The Annual Parish Meeting.

AMY BROOKS

Amy has been very active at Nativity since being confirmed following her marriage to Taylor Brooks twelve years ago. She has chaired the parish retreat and the bazaar and been involved in various other projects. She is an active school parent at Jones Valley school where Caroline and Mary Kate, her two girls, go to school. She has also chaired the Santa's Village at Early Works Museum and she was a member of the Junior League.



HANNAH BOON

Hannah is the Director of Medical Records at Huntsville Hospital. Though she is a native Arkansan, she moved to Huntsville as a sixth grader. She has been a member of Nativity since her confirmation over twenty years ago. She has been a member of the Chamber of Commerce Leadership class and the Symphony Guild. Hannah has worked this summer with the Greene Street Market. She has been an usher, taught Sunday School, served on the visitation committee, and is a graduate of EFM.



FREDERICK LANIER

Frederick is a native Huntsvillian and a life long member of Nativity. He is married to Alice Manning and he has one son, Logan, who is in high school at Randolph. Professionally he is with J. Smith Lanier Real Estate and Insurance. Frederick's work in the community includes the YMCA Board, Huntsville Hospital Foundation Board, and Randolph School Board. At Nativity, he has served on the Finance Committee and the Capital Campaign Committee.



TOM LYDON

Tom is a professional engineer and has degrees in nuclear and mechanical engineering. He has served in the army as a captain and a ranger. He joined Nativity eight years ago after moving to Madison with his partner, Michael Shipley. At Nativity, Tom has worked to provide technical support for the Just Do It program. He has participated in Cursillo and is now in an EFM class.



GINNEY MCDONALD

A nurse by education, Ginney has most recently been working with the Huntsville Symphony Orchestra in development. She has served as President of the Symphony Orchestra Guild and co-chaired the 2009 CrescenDough Auction. She has also volunteered at Randolph School and the Huntsville Youth Orchestra. Ginny has been a member of Nativity since 1999 and served on the organist/choirmaster search committee.



ROBERT MULLINS

Robert has lived in Huntsville since he was a small child and came to Nativity after his marriage to Madeline. They have two little girls, Anna Crawford and Mem. Robert is the area president of Premier Bank. He has served as chair of the Playground Committee for CCIB, been an usher, a member of Blue Apron, cooked with the Men's breakfast group and has been active in the parish retreats.



STEEPLE SCHEDULE

The Steeple is published each 1st and 3rd Wednesdays.

To submit events or articles, you may bring them to Linda Wheeler in the church office or email:

linda.wheeler@nativity-hsv.org

The deadline for the next issue is Monday noon, October 31, 2011

CLERGY & STAFF

The Rev'd Dr. Andy Anderson
Rector

The Rev'd Mary Anne Akin Associate

The Rev'd Brad Landry
Associate

The Rev'd Mary E. Groff
Deacon

Suzanne Purtee

Organist/Choirmaster

Lane Tutt

Adult Christian Formation

Liz Williams

Youth Christian Formation

Elizabeth Foster

Children's Formation

Cassie Chenoweth
Assistant Children's Formation

Audrey Clayton

Nursery Coordinator

John Buyse

Property Manager

Al Ford

Sexton

Sally Stockton

Kitchen Coordinator

Beverly Franklin

Bookkeeper/Business Mgr

Connie Gadomski

Worship & Ministry Assistant **Linda Wheeler**

Assistant to the Rector
Communication/Publication Admin

Prentice White

Verger/Wedding Coordinator

Vestry

Bland Warren

Senior Warden

Pat Goodson

Junior Warden

Russ Alexander

Treasurer

Donna Joffrion

Clerk

AFTER HOURS EMERGENCY

A member of the clergy is on call each week.

If you need assistance from a priest outside office hours, the priest on call will respond to your page. The number to call *In Case of an Emergency Only* is 256-533-7007. All other calls should be directed to church phone 256-533-2455 and follow the prompts to leave a message for a priest to respond.

Church of the Nativity, Episcopal

208 Eustis Ave. SE Huntsville, AL 35801 256-533-2455Fax: 256-533-2374 www.nativity-hsv.org

